
Mason Neck Citizens Association Monthly Board Meeting 
Cranford Methodist Church  

March 4, 2015 
Attendees in bold face: 

                    MNCA Officers     Other Members of the Board of Directors 

President Hillary Clawson Adam Dameron Marvin Miller 
Vice President Sergio Diaz-Briquets Michael Devlin Missy Salisbury 

Secretary Dick Kennedy  Lucia Ferguson Bruce Scott 
Treasurer  Bob Lee  Rick Hutson Peter Weyland  

 
Vice President Sergio called the meeting to order at 7:35 and the following were discussed: 
 
Minutes from February : Motion passed to approve (Bruce/Peter) 
 
Eagle Festival: Dick & Sergio (Board members of the Friends of Mason Neck State Park) 
provided update on plans—will be very similar to last year, but will have competition from 
Fairfax County’s spring festival, which will also be in Lorton, at the Workhouse Arts Center. 
Adam asked if Cub or Boy Scouts could participate in some way—Dick will ask at the next 
festival planning meeting on March 6. 
 
Pohick Creek Cleanup (part of Potomac Watershed cleanup)—Rick is coordinating for 
MNCA, will do it on Sunday, April 12, when more people likely will be available. 
  
South County Chamber—Clock Tower: Peter said the deal was completed--$30,000 
received to assume ownership of and responsibility for the clock tower. 
 
Next General Membership Meeting: Date will be May 12 or 19, depending on guest-of-
honor Gerry Hyland’s schedule. Agreement to invite the candidates for his job to speak for 
five minutes each since the primary election will be June 9 (NB: four declared candidates so 
far). Noted that only 95 people voted in the Gunston precinct in the last Democratic 
primary. 
 
Cub Scouts: Adam noted that the Mason Neck pack has been rechartered, with 16 scouts 
from 13 families, who are required to be MNCA members. Also mentioned that they have 
been given memorabilia from earlier Mason Neck Cub- and Boy-Scout troups, some dating 
back to the 1950s—perhaps these could be included in the Mason Neck history section of 
the exhibits room at Mason Neck State Park, which is under construction. 
 
USO-veterans-Mason Neck: Missy reported that discussions with USO on providing events 
on the Neck for vets (such as the Hike&Shoot event last summer) have been put off till 
spring, assuming that spring will actually arrive. Marvin noted that he has heard many 
compliments about Missy’s work on this issue. 
 
Next Board Meeting: Wednesday, April 1, at 7:30 PM . 
 
Meeting Adjourned:    8:08. 


